
Town of Mendon

Selectboard






March 10, 2014
Members of Selectboard present:  Greg Smith, Larry Courcelle, Geoff Wells
Town Officers and employees present: Sara Tully, Town Administrator, Phil Douglas, Constable and Planning Commission, Teri Corsones, Planning Commission, Justin Lindholm, Planning Commission, Neil Langer, Planning Commission

Residents and visitors present: Kate Warner, The Trust for Public Land, Kate Willard, VT Forest, Parks and Recreation, John Johnson
The Selectboard Meeting was called to order at 5:40 PM at the Town Office.
Announcements

Dog Licenses are due April 1st at the Town Office.
Annual Organizational Matters
L. Courcelle moved to appoint Greg Smith Chair of the Selectboard.  Motion seconded by G. Wells.  The motion passed unanimously.

G. Wells moved to appoint Larry Courcelle Vice-Chair of the Selectboard.  Motion seconded by L. Courcelle.  The motion passed unanimously.
L. Courcelle moved to appoint Sara Tully Clerk of the Selectboard.  Motion seconded by G. Wells.  The motion passed unanimously.
L. Courcelle moved to set the meeting schedule of the Selectboard on the second and fourth Mondays of the month at 5:30PM at the Town Office.  Motion seconded by G. Wells.  The motion passed unanimously.
L. Courcelle moved to adopt a modified version of Roberts Rules of Order as the Selectboard’s rules of procedure.  Motion seconded by G. Wells.  The motion passed unanimously.
L. Courcelle moved to use the Rutland Herald for required published notifications of the Selectboard.  Motion seconded by G. Wells.  The motion passed unanimously.
L. Courcelle moved to appoint Greg Smith, G. Wells and Justin Lindholm as fence viewers.  Motion seconded by G. Wells.  The motion passed unanimously.
L. Courcelle moved to appoint Rod MacCuiag as Poundkeeper.  Motion seconded by G. Wells.  The motion passed unanimously.
L. Courcelle moved to appoint Bill Ellis as Tree Warden.  Motion seconded by G. Wells.  The motion passed unanimously.

L. Courcelle moved to designate the Merchants Bank as the bank of record.  Motion seconded by G. Wells.  The motion passed unanimously.  Mendon goes out to bid every three years for our banking business.  The town will be going out to bid this year for the winning proposal from a bank to become effective July 1st.

G. Smith moved to appoint Phil Douglas as Director of Public Safety until 3/31/15.  Motion seconded by G. Wells.  The motion passed unanimously.

Administrative Matters
Selectmen's Orders were reviewed and signed.

G. Wells moved to approve the minutes of 2/24/14.  Seconded by L. Courcelle.  The motion passed unanimously.  
New Business

Mendon Brook Property  Kate Warner, Project Manager, The Trust for Public Lands and Kate Willard, Vermont Forest, Parks and Recreation requested town support from the Selectboard and the Planning Commission, for the State of Vermont to purchase a 971 acre parcel located in Mendon and Shrewsbury.  Approximately 184 acres are located in Mendon and the property is currently enrolled in the Land Use Program. The parcel would become part of the Coolidge State Forest.  The State will not purchase the property without the support of both Mendon and Shrewsbury.  Increased traffic through Mendon is expected to access the Coolidge State Forest.  The access to this part of town was destroyed during T.S. Irene and property owners are using a legal trail to get to their property.  The Selectboard questioned whether emergency access could be created through Shrewsbury to get to this part of Mendon.  A right of way in Mendon goes to the Shrewsbury town line.  J. Lindholm and N. Langer questioned why the Notch Road was not being repaired after being destroyed by T.S. Irene.  It was further discussed why the road was not relocated through the old girl scout camp, currently part of the Aitken State Forest, then reconnect at bridge #22.  The Selectboard explained that Mendon has been working with FEMA for over 2 years on the solution to the washout of the Notch Road.  The State of Vermont Forest Parks and Recreation denied relocating the road through the Aitken State Forest.  The Notch Road has a history of damage from Hurricane Floyd in 1999 and again during T.S. Irene in 2011.  The Selectboard is currently under a May 19th deadline to apply for an Alternate Project with the available funds from the Notch Road.  If the current temporary access to this part of town, currently being referred to as the Falls Road was to become permanent additional repairs are necessary.  The Selectboard will provide our engineered documentation of our evaluation of repairs to the Notch Road and relocating the road through the Aiken State Forest to the Planning Commission members.
Old Business  
Law Enforcement Staffing  The Selectboard interviewed John Johnson to fill a vacant Special Officer position.
There being no further business, G. Smith moved to adjourn at 8:50 PM.  Motion carried.
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